The Paschal Candle is given in loving memory

Of Acolyte Paul Donkle by Ann Armstrong

The Eucharistic Candles are given in loving memory

Of Father Donald Lloyd, Fr. Anthony Miller, Fr. Paul Schneirla, Fr. Thomas Hopko, Fr. Joseph Hirsch, Fr. David Lynch, Dn. Robert Sherwood and Acolyte Eugene Schmidt by Fr. John and Matushka Deborah Connely

The Lady Chapel Flowers are given in Thanksgiving

For my granddaughters Sofia, Maya, Erica and Sydney by Ann Armstrong

The Easter Flowers are given in loving memory

Of Nikita Thornton by The Masitti's Family

Of Sue Schultz and Will Garrett by the Diederich Family

Of Suzanne and Dick Murray, Baylor and Margaret Van Meter and Alice O'Rourke by Rdr. Richard and Margaret Murray

Of Nancy, Clara, Evelyn and Bill by Rdr. Mike and Betsy Huseby

Of Fred and Mary Haykel by Lisa Taylor

Of Earl and Marie Saunders by Mark Saunders

Of Richard and Beverly Wood and Kenneth and Dorothy, Larry Huft, and Ken McCabe by Guy and Dana Huft

Of Family Members by John and Debbie St. Clair

Of Edward, Laura, LaCretia and Anneliese by the Mc-Crossen Family

Of Jeanne (Martha) and Richard (Thomas) Woolley by Dn. John-Saturus and Shamassy Kristine Woolley

Of John and Nancy Branson by Grant and Nancy Steffen

Of Scott Long and Jenny Mistrano by Martin and Jane Long

Of my Mother Betty by Kathryn Rundle

Of Joseph and Elaine Schlitz and Thomas and Barbara Rench by Alan and Mary Rench

The Easter flowers are given in thanksgiving

For our Family and Friends by Rdr. Stephen and Nancy Greenlee

For our loving Family by John and Debbie St. Clair For our Daughters, Allison and Melissa by Rdr. Rick and Margaret Murray

For Sarah Diederich Recovery by the Diederich Family. For Donald Taylor by Lisa Taylor For our Family and St. Mark's by Bill and Lee Banta For our Family by Guy and Dana Huft

For our Family by Ken and Carol McCabe

For our children and our grandchildren by Deacon John Saturus and Shamassy Kristine Woolley

For Reed and Clara Hurst and Penny and Violet Garrett by the Diederich Family

The Easter Window Candles are given in loving memory

Of our parents by Ron and Natalie Lickteig

Of Stanley and Evelyn Brooks and Emily and Ken by Shirley Riemensnider

Of Bill and Susan Matsch and Ann Matis by Sandy Miller

Of James & Charles Campbell by Mat. Deborah

Of Lydia, Charles, Marie, Andrew, Mary, Alexis, Val, and Fr. Michael by Matushka Deborah

Of Ethel Louise, Gerald, Victor, Chuck, Lyle, Susan, David, Virginia, Lester, Giles, and Lillian by Fr. John

The Easter Window Candles are given in thanksgiving: For our Family by Ron and Natalie Lickteig

For our Family by Sandy Miller

English: Christ is Risen!

Response: He is Risen Indeed!

Greek: Christos anesti!

Response: Aletos anesti!

Latin: Christus surrexit!

Response: Vere surrexit!

Russian: Kristos voskrese!

Response: Voistinos voskrese! Japanese: Harisutosu Fukkatsu!

Response: Jitsu ni Fukkatsu!

Service Schedule for Week of May 19th

Sunday Low Mass: 8 AM
Social Hour, Fellowship, Sunday School 9:00 AM
Vestry Meeting on Sunday, May 19th at 9:05 AM
Matins 9:45 AM & Solemn Mass: 10:00 AM
Second Social Hour and Fellowship 11:30 AM
Wednesday: 12 Noon, Lady Chapel Mass
Saturday Mass 9:00 AM



SAINT MARK'S CHURCH

We serve the Western Rite as appointed by the Orthodox Patriarchate of Antioch and All the East, the First Chair of Peter.

Your prayers for Patriarch John X, Metropolitan Archbishop Joseph; Bp. Basil, Diocese of Wichita; Bp. John, Western Rite Vicariate; and Fr. John, Fr. James, the Rev'd Archdeacon Vladimir, Dn. John Saturus and SubDeacons John and Daniel.

THIRD SUNDAY AFTER EASTER DAY

MAY 19, 2019

Christ is Risen! He is Risen Indeed!

Thanks to Fr. John Connely and Fr. James Tochihara for serving as the Celebrants and to Fr. John for being our preacher this morning.

VESTRY Meeting today at 9:10 AM.

Following the first Liturgy, all are welcome to join us for Refreshments, Fellowship and the Adult Sunday School Class in the downstairs parish hall. We also have Sunday School Classes for the Teens and Elementary students, as well. Dn. John Saturus may be teaching the Adult Class today.

We have hanging baskets for our Sunday School teachers (Fr. John, Dn. John Saturus, Khouria Judith, Kathryn and Dianna) as a "thank you" for teaching our Bible scholars. The flowers will be sitting on a table in the kitchen. Students please check with your teachers today to find out when your Spring term will be over. The Adult Class goes all year round.

The Anglican Chant Matins will begin at 9:45 AM followed by the Solemn Mass at 10 AM today.

After the second service, all are welcome to join us downstairs for Refreshments and Fellowship.

The Blessed Virgin Mary Shrine Candle is given in thanksgiving on the second Anniversary of Father James Tochihara's Ordination.

Thanks to Dana Huft for providing the "Bread of Hospitality" this morning. The Bread Schedule for the next several weeks is as follows; Dana Huft on May 26th, Carol McCabe on June 2nd and on June 9th, Natalie on June 16 and on June 23rd.

The Altar Flowers are given by the Altar Guild in loving memory of Zellah Upton and in appreciate for her many years serving on the St. Mark's Altar Guild.

Fr. Theodore Eklund served the Requiem for his Mother-in-Law, Zellah, on Friday. Thanks to those parishioners who helped with her Requiem Mass and Reception. Thanks to Fr. John, Matushka Deborah and Matushka Susan for providing the food. A joy to see Mat. Susan and Fr. Theodore. Zellah is survived by Chris, Jane and Matushka Susan, five grandchildren and eight great-grandchildren. The flowers at the Lady Altar are given by the family. A burial is planned at Wichita. May her memory be eternal.

The Altar Guild will accept donations today for Altar flowers on future Sundays.

Thanks to Matushka Susan Eklund, Nancy Stuart Steffen and Fr. John Connely for providing the social hour snacks this morning. We would like to ask parishioners who celebrate their birthdays in May to please bring refreshments to one of the social hours during the month.

Those Parishioners having birthdays this month are Claire Brainerd, Rdr. Richard Murray, Mark Saunders, Rob Stanford, Rdr. Rik Vaughn and Martin Long. If you wish to participate, then let us know by signing your name on the Social Hour Calendar or by e-mailing Matushka Deborah.

The Antiochian Parish Life Conference will be held in the Westin Dallas Fort Worth Hotel on June 19th to the 22nd. St. Peter's Western-rite Orthodox Church will host the event. For more information, go on-line or see Carol McCabe or Debbie St. Clair.